[bookmark: _GoBack]BOOSTER CLUB MEETING MINUTES
February 9, 2015
Members Present:  Kevin Boldt, Nikki Brown, Amy Frost, Shannon Hames, Mara Jones, Jake Knepper, Missy Neebel, Sheri Purdy, Casey Redmond
Shannon called the meeting to order and lead the prayer at 6:02PM.
Approval of January Minutes:  Sheri will be sending minutes out.
Approval of Agenda:  Added “FTC First Technology Challenge”.  Sheri approved the agenda and Amy seconded.
Committee Reports:
1. Finance/Budget: Nikki distributed the financial reports via email for discussion at the meeting.  The total assets is $175,436.16 as of January 31, 2015.  Currently, there is $54, 416.47 in checking.  BC members discussed keeping this money in checking for now rather than moving some to savings due to football invoices still being collected and some strategic plan items will be purchased in near future.   Profit made from concessions for the academic year so far have been lower than last year.  Many factors contributing to this:  poor weather conditions for football, fewer home games/events, less people in attendance.   There is still one team from the softball tournament last July 2014 that has not paid their team entry.  Nikki has talked to Peggy in the past regarding this and they have been invoiced.  It was suggested to call the school and request payment.   The gridiron has approximately $6,500 remaining in their account.  This will be used for further football expenses in the spring as further updates are done.  
2. Merchandise:  State wrestling orders going on now.  No updates to report. 
3. Fundraising:
A. Club Volleyball Tournament – January 24-25, 2015.  Tournament went well.  Billi has the team entry checks.  These will need to be delivered to school for deposit.  Concessions went well.
B. Raffle – Raffle winners were drawn last week and contacted.  
Old Business:
1. Strategic Plan Update – Tabled until next meeting.
 New Business: 
1. Trap Shoot program at Bosco – Kevin Boldt presented information on the Bosco System Trap Shoot team.  Kevin is the coach.  They are a separate entity and not part of the Booster Club as agreed upon when the program began several years ago.  The Trap shoot team is currently dong a shotgun raffle as a fundraisers for their competition expenses.  Each kid also typically gets 2-3 $100 sponsors to help cover costs.  Kevin started a trust fund for the team several years ago which has approximately $15,000 to date.  Up to 5% each year can be used from the trust fund to pay for expenses.  Each kid receives a shirt as their uniform and all competition fees are paid from trust fund, sponsors, raffles and any other fundraisers the team chooses to hold.  Kevin has a vendor that he works with for shirts/sweatshirts as their uniform.  It was discussed that if interested, Kevin could work with Mara prior to State Trap shoot to design a shirt and offer to community just as other state merchandise is done.  The Trap shoot team is sanctioned but currently not part of the Iowa Highs School Athletic Association.  It is instead part of the Iowa DNR.  The team includes students in grades 6 – 12, boys and girls.  The upcoming season will have 16 students participating.  The season runs from March – June.  The state tournament is held in June.  
2. First Technology Challenge (FTC) – Jake Knepper presented information to the BC on FTC.  Jake Knepper and Dave Thoma are the coaches.  FTC includes grades 7-12.  This year they had a grant from John Deere that was used to help pay competition entry fees.  The FTC team qualified for the state competition in March.  Jake asked BC if they would be willing to pay the $250 state entry fee as well as 3-4 hotel rooms for one night.  (The state competition is a two day event.)  Each participant will also receive the standard $10/day (on competition days only) from BC.  There are 6 kids on the team:  3 boys and 3 girls, plus two male coaches and 1 female chaperone.  Sheri made the motion to approve funding the state entry fee and hotel rooms.  Amy seconded.  Amy asked Jake to put together a list of expenses for future that Booster Club could help support so we can add to our budget planning for the future.  
3. Sophomore Coordinator list – adding volleyball tournament, pee wee wrestling tournament, and band to the list – Tabled until next meeting.
4. Pocket schedules – BC members discussed the pocket schedules.  We did not print these for the winter sports.  Some community members like these.  However, it was discussed that the pocket schedules were not very useful because game dates/locations, etc. change so frequently.  Therefore, we are not going to print the pocket schedules.  Harting Northland has sponsored the pocket schedules in the past.  Nikki will check to see if they would be interested in an advertisement sign at the baseball/softball field instead.
5. Dance Coach – It was brought up that we may possibly be in need of a dance and/or cheer coach next year.  If this is the case, it would be beneficial to advertise with UNI students interested prior to the end of the spring semester (May) when students go home for the summer.  Casey will check into this.
6. Coach Salary/Certification – Tabled until next meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:26PM
The next meeting will be Monday, March 2 at 6:00PM in DB Outer Office.
Respectfully submitted by Amy Frost
